

State Department of Education

Atlanta, Georgia

December 8, 1936

Dear Frances,

For a week, I have been trying to think to send you some money. Last night, Miss Mary called Miss Wooddall and asked her to remind me of it — which she did, and which I am now doing.

I don't see the wisdom of sending you \$110.00 to reserve standing room for you next January. You can sign up for the next term and pay a nickel down. We will take care of the \$110.00 if, and when, we get it. If I were to send off that much money before Christmas, Santa Claus would go by our house so fast that you could hear his coattail pop.

We drove up to Benton, Tennessee, last Saturday afternoon; came back Sunday afternoon. Mr. and Mrs. Roller went with us.

Love,

Dad